
From: 
Sent: 
To: 

OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK 
Thursday, January 19, 2017 10:54 AM 
Tracy, Mary 

Subject: FW: GR 30 comment 

Forwarding 

Supreme Court Clerk's Office 

Please note that any pleading filed as an attachment to e-mail will be treated as the original. Therefore, if a filing is bye­
mail attachment, it is not necessary to mail to the court the original of the document. 

Questions about the Supreme Court Clerk's Office? Check out our website: 
http://www .courts.wa.gov /appellate tria I courts/supreme/clerks/ 

Looking for the Rules of Appellate Procedure? Here's a link to them: 
http://www.courts. wa .gov /court rules/?fa-co urt rules.list&group=app&set=RAP 

Searching for information about a case? Case search options can be found here: 
http:// dw .cou rts.wa .gov I 

From: Vitaliy Kertchen [mailto:vitaliy@kertchenlaw.com] 
Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2017 10:45 AM 
To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV> 
Subject: GR 30 comment 

I am writing in complete, unbridled support for amending GR 30 to remove the permission 
requirement in order to serve documents electronically. This is 2017 and serving documents by email 
is a no brainer. Permission shouldn't be required. 

I would also support admission to practice rules that would require lawyers to provide an email 
address in their public WSBA profile. 

Vitaliy Kertchen I Attorney at Law 
Kertchen Law, PLLC I 253-905-8415 I kertchenlaw.com 
711 Court A, Suite 104 I Tacoma, WA 98402 
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